Thackay pension November 28th, 1925. Dr. G. R. Lomer, University Librarian, McGill University. Dear Dr. Lomer:-I dare say you have heard that at the last meeting of the Finance Committee it was decided to grant Miss Mackay a pension of \$1,000. This, I know, has been thoroughly well deserved and the Committee are in accord with me on that point. At the same time the action of the Library Committee in recommending what Miss Mackay's pension should be was not enthusiastically received. Yours faithfully, Principal.